11 June 2001

Mr John Carter

Secretary

Inquiry into Higher Education

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and Education Committee

Parliament House

Canberra

ACT 2600

Dear Mr Carter,

Response to Adverse Mention in a Submission and Testimony


I have sent by email a submission to the Inquiry in response to the submission and testimony of Associate Professor Kim Sawyer which, without foundation, adversely reflects upon me. It is a personal submission.


I am grateful for the opportunity to respond and wish to have the response placed on the public record by the Inquiry. I believe that it is only fair and reasonable that my response should be accorded at least equal status to the unsubstantiated opinions and speculation of Sawyer.


Please note that I am currently on sabbatical leave at the Department of Accounting and Finance, University of Strathclyde, Glasgow G4 0LN. I am leaving here on 21 June and arriving back in Melbourne on July 7 after attending several international conferences en route. If need be, I can be contacted in Glasgow until 20 June by:

· Email – kevin.davis@strath.ac.uk (or kevin.davis@unimelb.edu.au)

· Fax – (44) 141 548 4965

· Phone – (44) 141 548 4957 (Office): (44) 141 552 1198 (Apartment)

From 21 June till 7 July I will attempt to access emails sent to my University of Melbourne address ( kevin.davis@unimelb.edu.au).

Yours sincerely

Kevin Davis

Professor of Finance

Department of Finance

The University of Melbourne

p.s. The University of Melbourne is in the process of changing the title of The Centre of Financial Studies to The Department of Finance, effective (I think) from July 1. I have used the latter title.

